
Brú na Páirce - Rialacha  

Classes begin sharply at 9am and will finish at 3.15pm  

Study will be from 3.45pm-5.15pm 

There will be no Study on Fridays.  

Students will be given individual class timetables on the first morning. 

 

Rialacha Gineáralta: General Rules 

STUDENTS MUST BE IN THEIR OWN HOME FOR ONLINE CLASSES 

MOBILE PHONES ARE STRICTLY FORBIDDEN DURING CLASS TIME 

• Students must speak Irish at all times 

 

• Students must attend all classes and staidéar 

 

• Students must be on time for all classes and are not permitted to leave class early 

 

• All homework must be sent in by the appropriate deadline and tests must be submitted 

within 5 minutes of completion 

 

• Students must engage fully in class and be prepared to answer questions and 

contribute at all times 

 

• A record of all students’ work/scores/grades will be kept for each student 

 

• Students must have an A4 folder, refill pad and dividers and keep this fully organised 

according to classes. Students must have a copy of all Sraith Pictiúr 2021 (These can 

be downloaded from www.examinations.ie 

 

• Students must take handwritten notes in class. All assignments will be handwritten. 

Handwriting must be clear and neat 

 

Rules for Online Learning with Brú na Páirce 

• Have a suitable workspace and make sure the background in online classes is suitable 

 

• Use a laptop or ipad for classes. Make sure your laptop/ipad is fully charged and you 

have all necessary notes and materials for each class 

 

• Respond to all communication and emails from Brú na Páirce teachers and ceannairí 

 

• Be sitting at your workstation and logged in at the designated time 



 

• Dress appropriately 

 

• Only appropriate comments and interactions will be tolerated 

 

• The homework and assignments you post must be your own work 

 

• Do not copy work from any other student or source 

 

• Take part in assessments and tests honestly. All tests will be handwritten so make sure 

that you can be seen writing your answer on the teacher’s/ceannaire’s camera 

 

• Inappropriate behaviour will be dealt with on an individual basis as per our Code of 

Behaviour and Rules for Online Behaviour. Sanctions can range from contacting 

students’ parents to exclusion from online classes for a period of time. Disciplinary 

consequences for a breach of rules may lead to expulsion from the course. If a student 

is asked to leave the course there will be no refund of fee 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


